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“NEW EVERY MORNING” 
 

Through the Lord’s mercies we are not consumed, 
because His compassions fail not. 

They are new every morning; 
Great is Your faithfulness. 

“The Lord is my portion,” says my soul 
“Therefore I hope in Him!” 

Lamentations 3:22-24 

 

 

http://www.svfch.org/


Our Annual Christmas Potluck 
 

 
Prior to the annual potluck dinner held in the fellowship 

hall, the Board of Directors met in the glass room at the 

Mountain View Congregational Church.  Pictured here are 

CJ Leetch, Verne Blalack, Kim Short, Don Taylor and 

Duane Little. Photos by Judy 

 

 

 
Jim Taylor, followed by the Mace family, chooses from 

the variety of food at the Christmas Potluck. 

 

 

 
Glory Carlile and her daughter, Terri, enjoy the dinner 

with Glory’s husband, Fred Orth, on her left and Don 

Taylor at the right. 

 

ur thanks to Beth and Stephanie Otto and Kathy 

McPeak for serving as hostesses and taking charge 

of the kitchen before the Potluck while the Board 

of Directors held their monthly meeting elsewhere in the 

church.  We certainly appreciate having the use of the 

Mountain View Congregational Church’s facilities 

throughout the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ellie Arguimbau softly 

plays Christmas carols 

on her cello as 

background music 

during the Christmas 

Potluck.  Thanks, Ellie 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
A nice group of well wishers came together to enjoy the 

dinner. 

 

 
Judy Blalack, right, congratulates the Shorts on the 

excellent tile job, spearheaded by Kim, around the wood 

fireplace at the ReUse Store.  Judy decided the Shorts 

definitely deserved the certificate recently donated by 

Sam's Restaurant.  Thanks Jackie & Wade Henderson of 

Sam’s and Kim & Shorty Short.   

O 

 



 
Verne assesses Nancy Elliott’s stairs that definitely need 

replacing.  Later Rick Gilbert also looked at them.  Verne 

& Rick decided this Greater Blessings project will be best 

tackled in the spring when the ground is thawed. 
Photo by Judy 

 

We do need help for Verne! 
Someone with a pickup willing to make deliveries or pick 

up donations—maybe once a week or on call.  We can 

help with some gas money. 

A bookkeeper with QuickBooks expertise. 

More experienced volunteers to help at the ReUse Store. 

Call Judy at 682-3240. 

 

 
Without a trained volunteer manager willing to work 

several days a week, the ReUse Store was closed between 

Christmas and New Years.  Store manager, Verne, was 

working on bookkeeping at home in preparation for 2014 

taxes.  Not only does he keep track of house payments for 

12 homeowners, Greater Blessings repayments for 7 

homeowners, expenses for construction on these projects, 

income from our fund raisers, income and expenses from 

the ReUse Store including salary and withholding for the 

hired help, taxes, tithe, etc., he also serves as treasurer for 

the organization.  On his “days off” from the ReUse Store 

he usually can be found picking up donations or delivering 

sold items or seated here doing bookkeeping. 
 

 

 

 
Cornerstone Church ladies, Lois 

Dahlberg and Joye Reed, bring gifts 

to the Haynes home dedication. 

 

Rick Wood supervises as the Mace 

children, Julie, Ethan and Bethany 

help frame around the windows.  

Alex was busy inside framing 

doors.  Rick Gilbert and Mike 

Humphrey were installing a 

matching window on the left side of 

the front door. 

 
Paul Kelly presents a Gideon Bible 

to Bob at Bob Larson’s Greater 

Blessings ceremony. 

 

 Some of the Fuller Center Bike 

Adventurers help a crew of Idaho 

Servant Adventurers from the 

Shoshone Mountain Retreat.  They 

are working on the Greater 

Blessings roofing project at the 

Larson home in Kellogg. 

The other Bike Adventurers were 

installing siding at the Mace home. 

Mary Kay Hanson, at right, shows 

the railing installed as a Greater 

Blessings project at her home. 

 

Judy petitions the Shoshone County 

Commissioners to waive the 

transfer fee for Greater Blessings 

projects as they do for our new 

construction. From left:  Jim Best, 

Judy, Leslee Stanley and Larry 

Yergler.  Photo by Susan 

Hendrickson

Below are some shots of our work in 2014 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 
An Anonymous 

Donor  

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

  



Thank You, 
December Donors 

Your Gifts are Very Welcome 

Anonymous, Lois Arvidson, George & 

Melody Blalack, Ron & Ladonna 

Boothe, Mary & Mark Bren, Jim & Kay Calkins, Barb & 

Gordon Canterbury, Marie Carver, Dr. Keith & Lois 

Dahlberg, Frederick & Nancy Ebel, Tom & Connie Fudge, 

Fuller Center Bike Adventurers, Tom & Michelle 

Kilbourne, Tina Knoll, Jacques & Jan Lemieux, Mary K 

Major, Ardis Marmon, Daniel McGee, Herbert & June 

Quade, Jim & Norma Seaton, Pat Sims, Gary Stanley,  

Steins Family Market, Stovern Supply Co., The Blalack 

Clan, Jim Vergobbi, Lois White, Marilyn White, Alan & 

Susan Williams, Mary Woolum, Necia Wright, Greg & 

Jenny Zeroun, Sam’s Restaurant 

 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 

From Pat & Ray Sales 
In Memory of Frank Stoddard 

From Verne and/or Judy Blalack 
In Memory of Bob Montieth 

From Pat and Sharon Hewitt 
In Memory of Nancy Hardy 

From J.J. and Peggy Williams 
In Memory of Peggy’s mother, Lillian Legard 

From Mr & Mrs Lawrence Campbell 
In Memory of Lillian Legard 

From Linda & Jim Baker 
In Memory of Shirley Schierman 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
SV Assembly of God Church, Mary Kay Hanson 

Verne & Judy Blalack, Gerald Gearhart 

Shannan Souza, Diana Burbridge 

 
At right is one of the love seats placed in a newly 

floored and protected area along an outside wall at the 

ReUse Store 

Coming Events 
Jan 13—Committee Meetings and Board Meeting, 6:30 

PM, Mountain View Congregational Church  

[Board elections] 
 

 

 
Verne insisted I give him the camera before he let me read 

the letter from the Fuller Center Bike Adventurers.  The 

group spent time here working on the Mace and Larson 

Greater Blessings projects.  They sent a check for 

$3091.43.  Of that, $1000 came from the organization and 

$2091.43 from a couple, Greg & Jenny Zeroun, who bike 

the whole way from East to West with the group and chose 

to donate this to us from the money they raised.  Wow! 

 

 

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. 338, Smelterville, ID 838 786-6013 

 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 

  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 
Verne gets ready to load the table & chairs donated by 

Lois Dahlberg. Photo by Lou Larson 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We were delighted when Kim Short decided to replace the 

shaggy carpet around the wood stove at the ReUse Store 

with tile.  Her husband, Shorty, did help some even 

surviving catching the falling stove pipe on his head. 
Photo by Kim Short 

 

 
Verne drops off the metal skirting to go around Debbie 

Bornitz’s trailer.  This will be another project finished in 

the spring when we have volunteer helpers.  Work has 

been completed under her home winterizing her pipes to 

keep them from freezing. Photo by Judy 

 

 

 

Wish List 
Volunteers: 

 Help for Verne (see pg 3) 

 Construction Supervisors and  

Construction helpers [starting after  

                      spring thaw] 

 PR or Fund Raising or Greater Blessings Chair or 

Co-Chair 

 Assistant Newsletter Editor 
 Face Book Programmer 

 Webmaster 

 Applicants for a Fuller Center Home— 

Contact Glory Carlile at 512-2825 

 Applicants for Greater Blessing home repair 

projects—Contact Judy at 682-3240 

 Applications and information for both new 

homeowners and Greater Blessings can be found at 

www.svfch.org  

 

 
The printing of this 

newsletter is courtesy of 

ABC Business Equipment  

1-208-786-1041 

and 

Supporters Like You 

http://www.svfch.org/

